
Minutes of Cherry Burton’s Annual Parish Meeting held in Cherry 
Burton School Hall on Tuesday 17th April 2012. 

 
In attendance- 
5 parish councillors 
4 members of the public 
Clerk – J.Wardale 
 
1. Apologies for absence. 
 
 Cllrs Cowey, Baker, Smith and Peirson. 

ERY Cllr Pollard.  
 
2. Previous minutes 
 

The Chairman read out the minutes from the Annual Parish Meeting held on 
12th April 2011 and it was agreed that they should be accepted as a complete 
record. 

 
3. East Riding of Yorkshire Council Report 
 
 Cllr Pollard had left a statement. 
 Flood alleviation 

The Council’s flood and Coastal Erosion Risk Management Team have 
worked closely with the local flood action group in the village (CREATE) to 
deliver the flood alleviation scheme behind the houses on Canada Drive in 
Cherry Burton. 
The three ward councillors have supported the scheme, which has been 
designed to reduce the risk of flooding to the residents of Canada Drive and 
the surrounding area by the innovative use of recycled plastic pipes to divert 
the water around the perimeter of the adjacent area. 
Traffic signals at crossroads on the B1248 
The collision record at the crossroads has been reviewed as part of this year’s 
Road Safety Engineering programme, but when appraised against other 
potential schemes it did not reach the final, prioritised list. 
However the provision of the school bus from Cherry Burton to Longcroft is 
under review.  In the past the walking/cycling route was assessed as hazardous 
due to the crossing of the B1248. 
This meant that the school bus was provided by the Council.  CES have been 
asked to look at introducing a safer pedestrian/cyclist crossing facility at the 
crossroads and they are currently working on this.  
Issues still to be resolved 
The repair of the access road to the Sportsfield is still being considered by 
ERYC and the Councillors are investigating the loss of funding to the Church 
Youth Group. 

 
 
 
 
 



4. Chairman’s Report 
 

The Vice-Chair discussed the flood defences which are now in place.  The 
Parish Council is still investigating how the other side of the village can now 
be protected.  He thanked CREATE and ERYC for their help. 
The Sportsfield Management Committee  has been resurrected and working 
well and he thanked the members for all their hard work. 
. 

5. Lane and Pit Lettings 
 
 Etton Road – Daphne Kemp  £1 
 Highgate Pit – Cllr Neighbour  £1.50 
 
6. Allotment Report 
 
 The Clerk reported that all the allotments were let and there was a waiting list. 
 
7. Election of up to 5 people to the Sportsfield Management Committee 
 

The following 4 people were elected:- 
Phil Whitfield, Mike Ralphs, Malcolm Wells, Kay Gamble. 

 
8. Election of up to 4 people to the Christmas Lights Committee. 
 
 The following 4 people were elected:- 

Anne King, Amanda Hedges and Rob Scanlon 
    
9. Parish Council Accounts 
 

The accounts were presented and it was indicated that they would be audited 
by District Audit as usual. 

 
10. Sportsfield Management Accounts 
 
 These were circulated. 
 
12. Cherry Burton Relief in Need Charity 
 
 No report. 
 

13.  Other Village Matters 
 

A resident discussed dog mess in village and getting new bins at the  Bishop 
Burton end of The Meadows and Etton Bridge. 
Cllr Morton had discussed this at the Streetscene visit.  No funding was 
available from ERYC but he believed that they would empty the bin if one 
was installed. 
Resolved – to discuss the possibility of installing one at Parish Council. 
 



A resident mentioned the lack of footpath past High Ravensthorpe to where 
bridge should be. 
Resolved – to highlight to ERYC. 
 
A resident asked about the picnic area on the Hudson way which is in very 
poor condition. 
Resolved – report to ERYC.   
 
Planning application for a pig fattening unit at Dunken Hill Farm. 
The farmer answered questions about the application. 
Slurry spreading would only be every six months and it would be stored in 
underground vats sealed from the air. 
Discussed where the flood water drained from across the land towards the 
village but the Environment Agency and Yorkshire Water have no objections 
to the plan. 
All traffic to the unit would come off A1079 and not through the village. 
 

The meeting ended at 8.20pm 
 


